WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PLAYGROUNDS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 20 SEPTEMBER 2012, 7.45PM IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL

                                                           MINUTES
                                                                            ACTION
Present: Councillors: Mr M May (Chairman); Mrs E Evans; 
                Non-Council members: Mrs A Whyman (for Robert’s Playground)
Apologies: Mrs M Diccox; Mr M Page.
Also present: Mr P Baxter (Clerk).
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm being inquorate. The agenda was followed for informal discussion.
12/13/001 Elections for Chairman and Vice Chairman

As the meeting was inquorate these items were deferred to the next meeting, and the current

office holders remain.
12/13/002 Declarations of interest

There were none.

12/13/003 Minutes of the last meeting
The Minutes were signed by the Chairman.
12/13/004 Quarterly Playgrounds’ Inspection report
The Clerk reported receipt of two Safety Inspection reports since the last meeting, noting that there were no new items, and a number of items had since been resolved. A discussion followed on the condition of ground matting under the rotary see-saw at the Senior Playground, which had deteriorated since the last inspection. The Clerk undertook to establish the cost of repair.
12/13/005 Asset management - matters arising
Grassed areas/pitches: The Chairman noted the completed installation of the Jubilee Benches and their popularity during the recent Fete. Booking arrangements for the pitches were now in place with the Football Club. A discussion ensued on the outstanding matter of drainage. Its priority in the Corporate Plan would be reviewed at the Seminar on 4 October, and budget provision made if necessary for 2013/14.
Fencing: The Clerk noted that establishing costs for repair is an outstanding action.
Youth Shelter: nothing to report;
BMX track: The Chairman reported he had been made aware of an accident involving a child. The Clerk confirmed that no formal approach had been made to the Parish Council.
Senior playground: nothing additional to report;

Junior (Robert’s) Playground: The Chairman raised the matter of longer term planning for replacement and augmentation of equipment provided. A general discussion followed on the condition of existing equipment, and its decoration. Mrs Whyman undertook to seek a volunteer work party to replace rotten wood and commence painting, perhaps during half-term week.
Basketball Hoop: nothing to report.

12/13/006 Correspondence and circulars received
There were none.

12/13/007 Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on 17 January 2013. 

12/13/008 Items of maintenance

Mrs Evans queried the quality of recent grass cutting. The Clerk was asked to register a complaint with the contractor and seek a better quality service from them.
The meeting closed at 8.25pm
Signed: ……………………………………………………… (Chairman) 17 January 2013
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